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A NOTE FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 

 

Effective and regular communication is evident in any great school and a topic often discussed at HPS, in our attempt to 

solidify home-school partnerships further.  Although many parents are active readers of our weekly newsletter and other 

notes that come home, not all families are making the most of these avenues of staying informed of whatôs happening at 

school. Our school is an extremely busy place with lots of events and activities every day. Staff endeavour to give 

sufficient notification of these, especially when permission and payment is required. Please continue to keep a watchful 

eye on TiqBiz, Facebook, Twitter, Class Dojo as well as notifications in our weekly newsletter. 

 

School Council 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank our fantastic school community especially the parents who nominated to be 

part of our School Council in 2017. We received a number of nominations and as a result we have filled all positions. 

Welcome to Natalie Wells, Daniel Weterings and Shelli Johanson who will be joining School Council for the first time. 

Congratulations to Nicole Street and Deb Cameron for continuing on School Council. I would like to thank Vanessa 

Clothier, Sandra Stevenson-Newell and Fiona Bode for being fabulous members of our 2016 Council. They have put an 

enormous amount of time and work into our school, thank you! 

 

Friendship Chairs 

Our school is in the middle of applying for a grant to help establish some friendship chairs to be located around the 

school grounds.  The purpose of these chairs is to enable students who are seeking a friend, a conversation  or a buddy to 

connect with children who are willing to reach out to them.  By using the chairs, both groups can easily connect to each 

other, strengthening two of our core values, Leadership and Community.  Our new Parent & Community Group (PACH) 

is actively raising funds via the Easter raffle in the classroom and the end of term sausage sizzle and disco. 

 

House Points Award System 

It has been encouraging to see so many students coming, proudly, to the office to place their token in their House jar. 

Iôm feeling a really sense of pride in their House shining through. As Teachers will continue to teach the school values 

and beliefs within the classroom and reward students for their amazing work and effort.  

 

 

Tally so far: 
 

YARRA MYER WATTS CHUM 

72 150 70 81 

 
             (ÃÏÎÔȭÄ next page) 
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A NOTE FROM THE PRINCIPAL  
(Continuation from page 1) 

 
 

Student Safety 

It has come to our attention that some students are displaying very unsafe behaviours when walking to school and 

when crossing the roads. We have crossing supervisors on duty before and after school on all roads surrounding the 

school and all students and parents are to cross the roads at these points. Running across an unsupervised part of 

these roads is dangerous and unsafe. We have seen a number of drivers not following the 40km speed limit along 

these roads and this adds to the risk. Your childôs safety is extremely important to us as it is to you.  By following 

the rules and crossing at the correct points all our children will remain safe. 

 

Pupil Free Day Friday 10th March and Monday 13
th
 March Public Holiday 

Friday 10 March will be our Pupil Free Day where teachers are participating in professional development around 

targeted teaching and with Mondayôs Public holiday, please enjoy the extended long weekend and stay safe. 

 

Clean Up Australia Day 

Today, students from all year levels are participating in Clean Up Australia Day.  Preps, 2G and P6J will be within 

the school, 1L & 1/2D will clean up grounds around the school.  The 3/4s will be going to River Street and the 5/6s 

are at Queens Park.  Well done to all our students, it is great to see students and teachers in our community. 

 

          Cameron Heath, Principal 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Wellbeing Corner 
with Penny and Cherida 

 

The Treasure of Life - Poem by Olive Walters 
Life is a journey 
A journey of time 
Where a heart needs another 
To give it a shine 
 
We're all on a journey 
With two paths to take 
One that is right 
And the one that can break 
 
With many a setback 
We'll find hard to bear 
It's love and true friendship 
That will help us to care 
 
For a heart that is lonely 
Can fill up with strain 
Like a plant that can wither 
Without sun and rain 
 
So together when sharing 
Surely we'll find 
it's the treasure of life 
That can give peace of mind 
 
This poem describes, beautifully, how important other people are in our life. Good friends help us to navigate the challenges 
we face from time to time, celebrate the wins and joys, and walk the day to day journey with us.  We are not designed to do 
life alone. Enjoy your friends, and always look for the opportunity to make new ones, as we can never have too many. 
Encourage your children in their friendships and help them to learn what it means to be a great friend. 
Have a great week, 

Penny 
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 UPCOMING SCHOOL 
EVENTS 

MARCH 
Friday 3rd 

Clean Up Australia Day 
Friday 10th 

Curriculum Day - Pupil Free Day 
Monday 13th 

Labour Day ï Public Holiday 
Tuesday 14th 

Preps Full Time this week 
Thursday 15th 

PACH Meeting in staffroom 9.00am 
Friday 17th 

Bookclub Issue 2 Due 
Thursday 23rd 
School Photos 

Friday 24th 
Year 4 excursion ï Waterbugs 

 
 
 

 

 

   
 

PACH OF HPS 

(Parents & Community Helpers) 

 
Thank you to all the families who have brought in an Easter themed item for the raffle baskets and the early 

birds who have handed in their raffle tickets. 

 

The raffle will be drawn on the last day of Term, just in time for the school holidays. 

 

Please return all raffle tickets to the office and, if you would like some more, donôt hesitate to ask.  Tickets 

are 6 for $5.00. 

 

All  money raised will go towards the Friendship chair initiative.  For more details about the chairs and why 

we are raising funds for them, please refer to the front page. 

 

End of Term School Disco  

During recess and lunch on the last day of term, the Year 5/6 School and House leaders will be running a 

school disco and sausage sizzle.  This is a great way to end the term and celebrate the House that has won 

the most tokens for Term 1. 

 

More details will follow in the coming weeks.  Feel free to share any other ideas for our community 

initiative. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

STUDENT AWARDS 
 
 
PL: Natasha McN, Kendi L 
PV: Annie F-M, Casey V 
1L: Cooper M, Jesse K, Brookley H 
1/2D:  Tahli N, Kyah V 
2G: Monique W, Zander V, Tilly M 
3B: Kailee S  
3H:    Jyzak C  
5/6B: April H  
5/6L: Charli C  
5/6S: Sienna C   
5/6W: Jackson G 
P6J: Zack H 

 
Dojo Award:  Charlotte R ð 3B 

Art Award:  Hunter E ð 2G 

CSEF 

 
If you have a current health care card, please complete a CSEF form at the office.  You may 

be eligible to receive $125.00 per student to help cover camps, sports and excursions costs.   

 

If you have any queries, please come and see the office staff. 
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This week the weather is getting warmer. 

 

So please remind your children to bring a spare hat so they can play outside. (No HAT = NO PLAY) 

Please remember that the school will be closed on the 10th March as HPS has a CURRICULUM DAY. 

 

Thanks Stacey, Abbey, Sarah and Elise 

Camp Australia 

 

 

ANZ Community Hot Shots 

Free Family Program 

Healesville Tennis Club 
 

Thursdays 3.45 pm - 4.45 pm 

 

Suit children aged 4 - 12 with adult  

on court learning together. 

 

Encouragement guaranteed 

 

All equipment provided 

 

6 week program 

 

Book by phoning Kathy 5962 3639 
 
 

PREPS START FULL TIME FROM  

NEXT WEEK STARTING  

TUESDAY 14TH MARCH (AFTER LABOUR DAY) 
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Swimming Report  

Last Friday a group of our students competed at the Healesville District Swimming Sports against all of the 
local schools. The children acquitted themselves well and tried their best. Congratulations to Jack K, Mia K, 
Isabelle W, Charli L, Kieran M, Tom M, Ally C and Mia E who have all qualified to represent the school at the 
Division Swimming to be held at Doncaster Aquarena on Monday March 6th. It is a fantastic achievement to 
reach this level and well done and good luck to these children. Next week we will let you know how they all 
go! 

Here are some photos from our house swimming sports on Friday 17th February. 

Chris Kent  

 

 

 
 

  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 

 
 

 
 



 

 
 

 

Open to All Families 

 
Second Hand Uniforms 

EVERYTHING $1 
Come & Grab a Bargain ! 

School Office Foyer  
All Next Week 

Sizes 4 �t 12  
  
 

 
 

 

 

SIPAAH STRAWS 
Clearance Sale 

 
Best Before Nov 2017 

 
Box of 4 Straws    -  $    .50 c 

Box of 96 Straws    -  $10.00 

 

Flavours : 

Strawberry, Chocolate, Choc Mint, and 

Cookies & Cream 

 

Please see the office staff 

for more details 

 


